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An early reminder—

Homecoming weekend

Friday, November 4 through Sun-
day, November 6

Cornell-Yale football game

20 hotel rooms in Ithaca have been

reserved but must be confirmed and

a deposit made prior to September

1. Contact John Bruckel at

919-821-7762(0) or me at

212-702-4831(0).

Corporation meeting at 9:30 a.m.

Saturday.

Why the early reminder? The last
two years, the early reminder really
paid off with a 100+ turnout for
Homecoming each year. It allowed
enough lead time for everyone to call
some Alpha Delt classmates and coor-
dinate the weekend.

Of course, to welcome you will be a
full house and many brothers from
years past.

Please plan to join us for Homecom-
ing.

Xaire,
Todd James Slotkin
Chairman

The Alpha Delt and other
alumni activities are financed
solely through slumni contribu-
tions. Their success rests on your
generosity.

From North Carolina...

John Bruckel ’78 is sales consultant
with Westinghouse Information Ser-
vices, a computer software company.
He and his wife, the former Karen
Hasser, who graduated from SUNY
Buffalo, now live at 3345 Coleridge
Dr., Raleigh, N.C. 27609. He lists his
hobbies as tennis, treasurer of ADPhi,
traveling and skiing. He has seen Tom
Rothfels ’76, having spent New Year’s
at his Toronto home; John Finamore,
who is opening a new Westin Hotel in
Ottawa; Art Loomis, who is working
for Bank One in Columbus and Mark
Kennedy, whose father died of a heart
attack in January 1983.

Make plans now to attend Homecoming 1983. Enjoy the weekend in Ithaca
visiting with the brothers of Alpha Delta Phi, and, of course, the football game on
November 5 between Cornell and Yale. Further information will follow.

Jim Rice details trip to Asia

Your alumni secretary, Jim Rice *30
recently visited with the following
alumni while in Asia with his wife: Jim
Keane ’81, food manager at the elegant
Kahili Hilton, just up the coast from
Honolulu — the food was fine! In
Hong Kong they stayed with Wes
Grove’s ’73 charming wife, Zsazsu,
and his 4-year-old daughter, Orsolya.
Wes was in Singapore on business that
week, but later Jim saw him in
Singapore and had a drink in the
Singapore Cricket Club. Wes is vice
president and Asian representative for
the Texas Commerce Bank. Jim missed
Jim Hunt ’64 who was in Japan at the
time. He lives in Singapore and is presi-
dent of Temenggong Merchant
Bankers Ltd. The Jim Rices later
stayed with Sheldon Sevringhaus ’62
and his wife, Lucia, in Taipai, Taiwan,
Republic of China (ROC). Shell is
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representative of the Asia Foundation,
and Lucia is a PhD, Cornell in or-
nithology. Jim reports that all Asian
based Alpha Delts he visited were fine
and doing well — and were more than
hospitable.

What you possibly don’t know
about the Republic of China. Source:
China News May 1981

This is the Republic of China. It has been
so since January 1 of 1912.

The name of the country is not Taiwan or
Taipei. The people are Chinese. They may
or may not be Taiwanese, just as Americans
may or may not be Texans.

On the mainland, the Chinese Com-
munists call themselves the ‘“‘People’s
Republic of China,;.

Because of the existing Chinese political
situation, people in the outside world tend
to speak of “Taiwan’’ and ‘‘China’’.

We can understand that, even if we don’t

(continued on page 2)
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Rice reports on visit to Asia

(continued from page 1)

condone it. What we do not understand is
that the world media’s studied avoidance of
the Republic of China as the name of this
country.

The Wall Street Journal and Asian Wall
Street Journal are highly respected
newspapers and among the most objective
and responsible anywhere.

The Asian Wall Street Journal recently
published a story about the Republic of
China’s purchasing mission in the United
States. It is interesting and informative.

In 17 paragraphs, there is not one men-
tion of the Republic of China. Taiwan or
Taiwanese are used more than 30 times to
identify the Republic of China.

At the very outset, the article speaks of
“Taiwan’s lack of diplomatic status’ in
Washington. Taiwan never had diplomatic
status there or anywhere else.

There is no “‘Taiwan buying mission”’.
There are no unofficial representatives of
Taiwan in the United States or elsewhere.
Taiwan does have a provincial government.
But the national government is that of the
Republic of China and not of Taiwan. The
Taiwan Board of Foreign Trade is a
misnomer. The BOFT belongs to the
government of the Republic of China.

Fair is fair. Americans are not obtuse.
Their media have just experienced a big flap
about the inventions of a young reporter of
the Washington Post who had to give back
a Pulitzer prize.

Deliberatly misrepresenting the Republic
of China as Taiwan is far more serious than
making up the story of a waif who took
heroin.

An injustice is being committed against a
country which currently has nearly 18
million people under its jurisdiction and is
more important to world trade than the
China of the mainland.

What’s in a name? Shakespeare said that
a rose would smell as sweet by any other
name.

This is a matter of politics, not of roses.

Behind the Taiwan identification is the
loss of Chinese identity in the eyes of the
outside world. It is a concession to the
Chinese Communists, even though those
who relegate us to Taiwan may not have
that intention.

For the most part, however, the outside
world is not a party to Communist con-
spiracy. The use of Taiwan is merely handy
and a course of least resistance.

Some media will argue, too, that the use
of China for both this country and the
mainland regime is confusing. It is true that
a lot of people don’t know the difference.

We are not asking to be called ‘‘China”
except in circles that understand our entitle-
ment to the name and our intention to
regain it de facto.

For purposes of national and political
identification, we ask to be called the
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Republic of China. That is not only fair but
accurate. Taiwan and Taiwanese are inac-
curate.

Taiwan is a place name. There is nothing
wrong about saying that someone has gone
to Taiwan. To speak of U.S. trade with
Taiwan is understandable, even if we would
prefer to specify the Republic of China.

On the other hand, Taiwan does not have
a government which negotiates with others
and sends purchasing missions abroad to
buy a billion U.S. dollars worth of a friend-
ly country’s goods.

Why is the rectification of names so im-
portant? Because the Republic of China is a
good deal more than Taiwan. To deny this
is to misunderstand the whole Chinese
situation and to accept the Chinese Com-
munist assertion of a monopoly on China,
Chinese and even the Chinese republican
form of government.

Possibly there is something we can do. If
our government wrote to all the major
media in the world asking to be called by its
right and proper name and explaining why,
foreigners might hear and see the Republic
of China mentioned once in a while. That
would at least be a beginning.

Our last reminder to those who
have not paid their 1982-83 am-
nual alumni dues.

We thank the many Cornell
Alpha Delts who have already
paid their 1982-83 dues. If you
have not sent in your dues please
do so soon.

Life Membership
Sustaining Membership . 50.00
Regular Membership ... 30.00
(A little bit extra if you can)

Make check payable to:
ALPHA DELTA PHI at COR-
NELL and

Send to: Alpha Delta Phi at
Cornell, Inc., ¢/o James E. Rice,
Jr., Rice Road, Trumansburg,
NY 14886.

I also enclose a contribution of
$  to the Adelphic
Cornell Educational Fund, Inc.,
which is a Treasury Approved tax
deductible fund No. 16-6023220.

Stu Donaldson ’34, 25305 Avienda
Ronada, Valencia, CA 91355, is retired
as div. mgr. of Southern Cal. Gas Co.,
is a life member of Kiwanis, The
Natural Gas Assoc. and has served on
the Newhall School Board. He also
belongs to the L.A. ADPhi group.
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Personal and professional highlights from our alumni
Eric Jon Olson ’74 writes he is a Doug Smith °78, of 233-12th St., Kenneth Growney ’82 is credit

manager in the consulting division of  Apt. 4-H, Palisades Park,NJ 07650, manager, collections and office

Arthur Andersen in Washington, D.C.
and sees a number of Alpha Delts,
mostly at weddings: Dean Dilley *79,
Jerry Noel *73, Bill Noel *75, Mike Zak
75, Gary Stirgwolt *75, Chris Miles
’75.

Kevin Glover 74 is project manager
for an architect/developer/builder —
The Lawrence J. Thanner, Inc. and is a
registered architect. He is interested in
skiing, sailing and ADPhi, and lives at
1229 Walker Ave., Baltimore, MD.
21239. He has recently been skiing with
Doug Swenson 74, and in touch with
Craig Hoopes ’73, Urmas Wompa *74,
James Hamilton °’74 and James
Komiak ’74.

Walter Borges 75 is a reporter for
the Dallas Morning News and a
member of the Freedom of Informa-
tion Committee of Professional Jour-
nalists. His address is 5901 Belmont
Ave. No. 4, Dallas, TX 75206.

Christian Miles *76 writes that he
was married on 12 June 1982 to Helen
Moore, Smith ’76, and began a two-
year MBA program at Columbia U. in
the fall.

Malcolm Reoss 31, now residing at
262 Higman Park, Benton Harbor,
Mich. 49022, is president of Ross
United Corp. and lists his hobby as
golf.

Marion Bailliere, Jr. (Bud) ’38 lists
his address as 1064 Elliott Lane, York,
Pa. 17403. He is V.P. Finance of the
York Div. of Borg Warner. His wife is
the former Edna Collette, a graduate
of Rogers Hall.

James Easter II 41 408 Pleasant Hill
Rd., PO Box 23, Owings Mills, Md.
21117 is president of Shawmut
Engineering, Inc. He is married to the
former Theo Currier of Vassar.

Harry W. Embry, Jr. ’43 writes he is
president and treasurer of the Peoria
Union Stock Yards Co. and Embry
Livestock Co. in Louisville, Ky. His
special interests are golf, gourmet
cooking, Rotary Club, Executives Club
and Owl Creek Country Club. He is
married to the former Mildred Lee
Nance.

Peter Wastrow ’49 is an investment
banker and president of Peter Wastrow
& Co., Ltd. of 161 N. Stamford Rd.,
Stamford, CT 06903.

writes that he has recently been pro-
moted to vice president of Corporate
Banking and is negotiating the pur-
chase of a brownstone for restoration
in Jersey City, NJ near Jeff Hollin-
shead ’81 and his wife, Mary. He has
also seen Chris Boak ’79 who is in
advertising, as is Conrad Wangeman
79 who is with the New York Hilton.

William Given (Barney) ’79 of 2614
Alabama Ave. S, St. Louis Park,
Minn. 55416 is treasurer-promoter for
Center & Catering Co., Inc. He is a
member of the Rotary Club of St. Paul
and the Optimists Club of that city and
lists his hobbies as skiing, golf and
piano.

Mark Kennedy ’79, who writes that
his occupation is to run institutional
options for the brokerage firm, Smith,
Barney, Harris Upham, he is a member
of the New York Athletic Club and is
now living at 351 E. 34th St. #8E, New
York, NY 10028 with his bride.

Robert Reed ’80 is general manager
of Gumbo Shop Restaurant and living
at 1674 Sowdat St., New Orleans, La
70115 — Saw Hakan Sokmensuer and
J. D. Calder 80 in N.Y.C. Also Con-
rad Wangeman and Chris Boak ’79.
J.D. married Caroline Magrish, Wells
grad, in November 1982.

Robert Gaut ’80 is staff engineer
with the Clorox Co. and writes ““‘I’m
having fun making bleach and other
exciting things — and getting married
in August of 1983.”

David Givens '82, now living at 5454
Amesbury Dr., Dallas, TX 75206, is
working as a hotel manager with Am-
fac Hotels and Resorts.

Wilson Ballard, Jr. ’49 is president
of the Wilson T. Ballard Co., a con-
sulting engineering firm. He lives in
Sparks, Md. and lists his hobbies as
fox hunting, teaching riding, sailing
and mountaineering. He is married to
the former Cynthia Williams of Har-
vard. He notes that he has recently seen
Ben Huske, James Easter, Newt and
Jim Thomas, Eugene Wolfe and Alex
Dann. He has been working with
government agencies and hopes to
work with Ben Harris’ firm in the near
future.
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manager and finance officer with
Glasgal Communications, Inc. in Nor-
thvale, N.J., a job that offers more
responsibility and higher salary than in
N. Y. City. He lives at 205 Foss Dr.,
Upper Nyack N.Y. 10960. He writes
that he has kept in touch with Greg
Williamson 82, Mike McCann 82,
Dave Given ’82 and Steve Ritchey ’81.

Steven Wilde *80, 60 Carriage Circle,
Pittsburgh, Pa. 15205 is an Account
Exec. with E. F. Hutton Co. He writes,
“l am working long hours as a
stockbroker so that I can retire at age
3017

Dick Pietsch ’26, commented on
several loyal ADPhi supporters he
knew: Connie Johnson ’25, Al Schew
24, his father ’96. He and his wife,
Ginny, are just back from Sanibel
Island, Fla., where he had a reunion
luncheon with Maurice (Beano) White
26, George (Bud) Tufts and their
wives, Sally and Dorothy, also Cor-
nellians.

Robert Entenman 51 has recently
been named sales manager of Hudson
National Aftermarket Sales of Parr,
Inc. and will be responsible for sales of
Parr products to distributors serving
mobile home and recreational vehicle
markets. His address is 2350 Middleton
Rd., Hudson, Ohio 44236.

Thomas Foulkes ‘‘Sky’’ ’52 now
lives at 190 Knickerbocker Rd., Pitt-
sford, NY 14534. He is distribution
manager for Eastman Kodak of
Rochester and he lists his hobbies as
skiing, hiking, reading and music.
Married to the former Anne Fitch of
Smith College, they have three
children: Sky 22, Christy 20 and Julie
18.

Robert Rice °52 of 7160 Hunter’s
Branch Dr., Atlanta, Ga. 30328 is in
sales for Davis Walker of Greenville,
Miss. He is married to the former
Helene Harvitt, a graduate of En-
dicott.

William Mackay ’73 is a poet living
at 8001 E. Hubbell St., Scottsdale,
Ariz. 85257. Among his hobbies is
learning Gaelic, heraldry, socialism,
philately, ADPhi and the Democratic
party. He has attended the Sorbonne,
served in Viet Nam and is still unmar-
ried.
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“What's new” with these Alpha Delts

Donald Johansen ’53 is district
manager for Illinois Bell Telephone.
He and his wife, the former Janet
Ekert, a graduate of Wooster College,
live at 823 Lenox Rd., Glen Ellyn, I11.
60137.

Myron W. Miller ““Moose’” ’53 is
vice-president of marketing and
trading for Sears World Trade, Inc. He
lives at 145 East Road, Glen Ellyn, Ill.
60137. He writes that he will be bring-
ing his youngest son to visit Cornell
and ADPhi chapter house in April.

Henry Hubbard II1 - °56 (grad ’58) is
senior V.P. at McCurdy’s of
Rochester, NY. He is also trustee and
VP Third Presbyterian Church; on the
committee of the American Farm
School (Rochester Comm). He now
lives at 63 Indian Spring Lane,
Rochester, N.Y. 14618 with his wife,
the former Marianne Smith, Cornell
’59 KATheta.

James W. Hunt ’58 writes that he
has seen John Post ’59 who lives in
Harvard, MA, Jack Nester 58, Dave
Brown ’58 and Art Thorner *58 at get
togethers two or three times a year at
““Games on the field”’ or on TV. Jim is
a director of the Boothbay Harbor
(Maine) Yacht Club and director of the
Worchester Area Chamber of Com-
merce. He is the business manager of
the Grinding Wheel Div. of Norton
Co. of Worcester, MA. He and his
wife, the former Ann Cochran, Cornell
’59, live at Slough Rd., Harvard, MA
01451.

Richard H. Dyer ’59 writes he has
“re-entered the world of rowing by
joining The New Haven Rowing Club
(affiliated with Yale). He has raced in
Heidelberg, Germany 1981, Amster-
dam in 1982; Canada and ‘‘head’’
races in Boston and Philadelphia. He is
still able to keep up in orthopaedics
and hopes to make it to Cornell soon.
He has been in close touch with Bruce
Hewitt ’60.

Douglas Jimerson 73 - 1360 G.
Street, E.E. Washington, DC 20003 is
a financial planner with DeRand In-
vestment Corp. He is a tenor soloist at
the Augusta Lutheran Church and was
married to the former Ellen Anderson
on May 28, 1983. She is a graduate of
the U. of Cal. and is also a singer.
Doug writes that he has been in regular
contact with Eric Olson 74 and Bill
Dolan 73,

Lawrence Brown ’56 lives at 201
Michigan Ave., Highwood, Ill. 60040,
He is a Senior VP and head of the
Bond Dept. at Northern Trust Co. of
Chicago. He has served as past chair-
man of the Public Securities Ass’n; VP
of Municipal Securities Rulemaking
board and VP of Exmoor C.C. He is
married to the former Ann Ferguson
who graduated from MSU.

Richard W. Thatcher *60 writes he is
busy with fund raising for Cornell,
Germantown Academy and his church.
His hobbies include tennis, skiing,
scuba and travel. He and his wife,
Susan, live at 260 Plymouth Rd. Box 6,
Gwynedd Valley, Pa. 19437 with their
three children.

Preston R. Clark ’63 is an or-
thopaedic surgeon practicing in Con-
cord, N.H. He is the medical director
for the N.H. Region National Ski
Patrol; orthopedist for U.S. Nordic
Team and spends as much time as
possible skiing and sailing. Married to
Pamela Johnston, their address is RFD
#1, Box 60, Concord, N.H. 03301.

Robert VanVorst *71, now a special
agent in sales for the Prudential In-
surance Co., lives at 2402 Oak Dr.,
Hutchinson Island, Fort Pierce, Fl.
33450. He and his wife, the former
Joannie Erwin, have two children, Eric
6 and Katie 4. His hobbies are restoring
old Corvettes and surfing — he lives
right on the beach. He recently spent a
time on the 60 ft. Chris Craft of Chris
Cargen *72. Chris is a successful real
estate developer.

ALUMNI NEWS NEEDED!

One of the purposes of this
newsletter is to obtain alumni
news from our brothers around
the country. We would like to
know what you are doing and so
would some of the friends you
have not seen since college days.
In May we sent you a bioform, if
you can’t find it then take a few
minutes from your busy schedule
and write us a few lines. Send a
picture if you like. We will
publish what you send. Send all
correspondence to Alpha Delta
Phi at Cornell, Inc., ¢/o0 James
E. Rice, Jr., Rice Road,
Trumansburg, NY 14886.

Roger Coe ’21, living in Ponte Vedra
Beach, Florida with his wife, the
former Elisabeth Billings, is retired,
but playing tennis and bridge. He is a
life member of IEEE and Fellow,
American Nuclear Society.

Dick Pietsch 26 - Rt #1, Box 153,
Crozet, VA 22932 is retired from sales
and advertising and busy jogging, play-
ing tennis, sketching, recording for the
blind and the local rescue squad. He
writes that he is always impressed to
hear of undergrads in fraternities ‘‘giv-
ing helpful services to the
community.”’

John V. B. Rice ’32 is retired from
farming and as a Research Assoc. at
Cornell in Ag. Economics. He writes
that his 50th reunion was great. He saw
Alan Graff ’33 and Dick Seipte ’32.
Having attended the initiation in spring
of ’83, John felt that ‘‘things have
changed much in 50 years.”’

Can you tell us something about these ADPhi mystery men? Let us hear from

you.

(THE ACEF IS A U. S. TREASURY APPROVED FUND #16-6023220}



